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DATE OF MEETING: September 24, 2024

TITLE: Approval of Construction Change Order for Amphi High School 800 Wing CTE 
Renovation 2324012

_________________________________________________________________________________
BACKGROUND:
Arizona Administration Code R7- 1005 requires Governing Board approval of any change order exceeding the 
greater of $100,000 or 5%.

The Governing Board awarded a contract to Marsh Development as determined by their responsive bid to IFB 
2324012 for the Amphitheater High School 800 Wing CTE Renovation project on March 5, 2024 (Purchase 
Orders 232410734 & 242501227). 

This project is being funded by Bond and JTED funds.  The revisions requested are for additional construction 
and fixtures not included in the original plan documents.  This revision will provide a new dedicated space for 
air compressors to minimize noise in the classrooms and the installation of exhaust fans to permit welding in 
the classroom space.  The amount requested for this change order is $117,561.00.

The district’s architect has made the determination that the change orders are fair and reasonable.
_________________________________________________________________________________________
RECOMMENDATION:
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board approve the increase to the Purchase 
Order and make the determination that this change order is fair and reasonable, and the change order is 
advantageous to the school district.

_________________________________________________________________________________________
INITIATED BY:

_________________________________________________________________________________
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                           Date:  September 23, 2024

________________________________
Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent


